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  Tuesday 9/2  Parent/Teacher/Student Interview Bookings open at 8.00am 
      Year 1 Information Session ς 6.30pm via Webex 

      Year 2 Information Session ς 7.00pm via Webex 

  Wednesday 10/2  Year 3 Information Session ς 6.30pm via Webex 

      Year 5 Information Session ς 7.00pm via Webex 

  Thursday 11/2  Year 4 Information Session ς 6.30pm via Webex 

      Year 6 Information Session ς 7.00pm via Webex 

  Friday  12/2  Last day for Book Club Issue 1 orders  

  Tuesday 16/2  School Council Meeting ς 7.00pm 

  Thursday 18/2  Parent/Teacher/Student Interview Bookings close at 4.00pm 

  Friday  19/2  Last Day for CSEF Claims 

  Monday 22/2  Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews via Webex 

      Prep Activity ς Carp Productions ΨMarvellous MeΩ 

  Tuesday 23/2  Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews via Webex 

  Friday  26/2  District Swimming Carnival ς Noble Park Aquatic Centre 

  Monday  8/3  Labour Day Public Holiday ς Students do not attend school this day 

 

           FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Welcome to our 2021 Prep Students 

Yesterday, our 2021 Prep students officially started school. It was lovely to see them all here, happy and 

eager to learn! 

 

School Open Times 

The school is officially open at 8.50am each day. Teachers are on duty from 8.45am. It is important that students do not 

arrive before 8.30am, and are at school by 9.00am. School officially closes at 3.30pm. Staff are on duty until 3.45pm. 

Please ensure that students are picked up as close to this time as possible.  

 

COVID-19 Update 

As from today, all adults MUST wear a mask when they are indoors in a public space. This includes being in classrooms 

and the reception area of the school. It does not apply to teachers when they are teaching. Children are NOT required 

to wear a mask at primary school.  

 

Parking Around the School 

Parents are advised to follow the signs on the parking areas around the school. This includes NOT leaving your car 

during drop off and pick up times. Please also use the school crossings to cross the road.  

 

School Assemblies 

Unfortunately, we are very limited in having school assemblies that are open to parents and guests who are external to 

the school. We will keep you informed about any changes to this.  

 

Notice Sent Home This Week 
¶ Prep Activity ς Carp Productions ΨMarvellous MeΩ 
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Parent/Teacher Interviews ς Monday 22nd and Tuesday 23rd February via Webex 

This year, we will be having our first round of Parent/Teacher Interviews early in the term on the above dates. The 

purpose of these early interviews is for parents and teachers to meet and for parents to provide information to teachers 

ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŜŀŎƘ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ōƻƻƪ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ 

time(s). Information on how to book an interview is included elsewhere in this newsletter.  

John Hurley, 

Principal 
 

Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) 
The Department of Education has advised us that the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) will be accessible again 

in 2021 for eligible families.  The fund will assist these families to cover the cost of school excursions, camps and 

sporting activities to ensure that no student will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important 

educational and fun activities. 
 

If you hold a valid, means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for $125 per 

student attending primary school.  Spare copies are available at the office.  If you have not yet applied for this fund, 

please ensure you do so by the 19th February.   
 

FOR PREP 2021 FAMILIES:  Later this term, if your application for CSEF has been approved, we will write to you about 

ȅƻǳǊ ŜƭƛƎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ŀ ΨŦǊŜŜΩ tǊŜǇ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ǇŀŎƪŀƎŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇŀŎƪŀƎŜ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ǎƘƻŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ 

child. Details of the package are yet to be confirmed.  
 

Information Sessions 
On Wednesday we emailed our families an invitation to join an information session for each year level on Webex. The 

email includes a link for these sessions and is different for each year level.  
 

The sessions will take place next week (week beginning 8/2/21). Attendance at these sessions is not compulsory, however 

it is an opportunity for us to share what the teaching and learning program will look like at each year level.  
 

Please note, the Prep year level will not be repeating their session from Term 4 last year.  
 

The year 1 to 6 sessions will be run by the classroom teachers and will go for approximately half an hour. If you did not 

receive the meeting details via email, please contact the school.    
 

Heated/Refrigerated Food & Eating Utensils 
As the school year has just commenced we wish to take this opportunity to advise parents/guardians about the 

following lunch related matters: 

Heating/refrigerating student lunches: 

UnŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǘ ƻǊ ǊŜŦǊƛƎŜǊŀǘŜ ŀƴȅ ŦƻƻŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǎŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭǳƴŎƘ ōƻȄΦ   We often have 

ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǘ ƴƻƻŘƭŜǎΣ ΨƭŜŦǘ ƻǾŜǊǎΩ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦƻƻŘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎΦ  Unfortunately we do not have the personnel or 

equipment available to do this.  Hot noodles can be ordered through the canteen as a lunch order. 
 

Forks/spoons: 

On many occasions we are also asked to provide utensils to children.  If your child needs a spoon or fork to eat their 

lunch or snack please pack one (preferably recyclable or reusable) in their lunchbox.   

 

Food Handling Regulations: A reminder to parents that regulations state heated or refrigerated foods sent to school 

should not sit at room temperature for more than 2 hours.  If your child brings cold food please make sure it is packed in 

an appropriate chiller bag to keep cold. 



Parent, Teacher, Student Interviews ς YEAR PREP ONLY 

And Sentral Portal Information 
Prep Interviews: 

Prep Parent/Teacher interviews will be also be conducted via online Webex.  Bookings were discussed with parents at 

their childΩs testing time between 28th January and 2nd February.  A letter will be sent to you shortly confirming the 

interview time discussed with more information about how to access the online interview.   
 

Please note, at this stage interviews will be held with the class teacher only.  It is not yet necessary to meet with any 

specialist teachers, however if you have specific information to provide please discuss this with your class teacher. 
 

Sentral Access: 

In the next few days we will be sending you information about how to access our student/parent communication portal, 

Sentral.  This portal has many features ς please see the communication flyer within this newsletter for more 

information. 
 

Parent Teacher Interviews ς YEARS 1 to 6 ONLY 
Parent teacher interviews will be held this term on Monday 22nd February and Tuesday 23rd February via online Webex 

meetings. The registration window to book these interviews through your Sentral Portal page opens on Tuesday 9th 

February at 8.00am and will closes Thursday 18th February at 4.00pm. 
 

To login and book an interview time, please use your username and password that you created when you registered.  

NEW FAMILIES will receive information in the next few days about how to access our student/parent communication 

portal, Sentral. 
 

Please note. All Parent Teacher Interviews will be held online using Cisco Webex. An email will be sent to you with your 

login details and how to use this platform at the end of the booking window (after 18th February). The focus for these 

interviews will be placed on parents and carers passing on important information to the classroom teacher that will 

ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ  

 

For all inquiries regarding the Sentral Parent Portal page, booking an interview or how to use Cisco Webex, please 

contact the school office at your earliest convenience. 

 

PREP INTERVIEWS HAVE ALREADY .99b .hhY95 5Lw9/¢[¸ ²L¢I 9!/I /IL[5Ω{ /[!{{ ¢9!/I9wΦ  ! {9t!w!¢9 

CONFIRMATION WILL BE SENT TO PREP FAMILIES SHORTLY. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Below is a link to help you access the Parent Portal page. 

https://sentral.tmps.vic.edu.au/portal/login 

https://sentral.tmps.vic.edu.au/portal/login


Booking a Parent, Teacher, Student Interview with 

Sentral YEARS 1 TO 6 ONLY 
 

Your child is welcome, but not required to attend the parent 

teacher interviews. Specialist interviews are not a 

requirement. Please only book through the school office if 

you have something specific to pass on ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 

specialist teacher. 

 

                    Step 1 

Log onto your Student & Parent Portal account using your 

email and password. If you have not created your account, 

you will need to do this first. Please contact the school office 

for details on this process or if you are experiencing any 

difficulties.  

 

The registration window to book interviews will open on Tuesday 9th February at 8.00am and will close on 

Thursday 18th of February at 4.00pm. 

 

 

 

Step 2 

Once logged in, click the 

interviews button. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Step 3 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ 

teacher. If you are booking an interview with more 

than 1 teacher, please ensure you leave a gap 

between interview times. Note that interviews run 

over two nights and you can change the night with 

the drop down arrow.  

 

All interviews this semester are held online using 

Cisco Webex 

 



 

 

 

 

Please be aware that some of our students have severe life threatening allergies to tree nuts. An 

anaphylaxis reaction can be triggered by touching or ingesting nuts causing breathing difficulties and 

hospitalisation.   

 

To support the safety and welfare of all our students we ask all parents to carefully consider the foods 

that are sent to school. 

 

Reminder to all families please DO NOT PACK ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭǳƴŎƘōƻȄΥ 

 

¶ PEANUT BUTTER 

¶ NUTELLA 

¶ SNACK BARS CONTAINING NUTS  

¶ PEANUTS AND TREE NUTS 

 

Thanking all families for their continuing support. 

 

School Nurse 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOOD SAFETY ALERT - ANAPHYLAXIS 



 



 


